The meeting was called to order on December 6, 2019 by President Linda Jenks at the Church of the Nativity with 7 members in attendance.

The minutes were read and approved.

We need to check with Hope to see if the gift cards were purchased and given to the guest listeners at Ribbon Festival. In January, we will discuss a \$100 honorarium for the Church of the Nativity for our use of the facility. Bobbi will check how we can donate \$100 to the humanitarian fund of the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter Day Saints as an appreciation for the use of the church for Ribbon Festival

Linda will be presenting at state convention with a workshop title Small hands . . . Big Goals.

Amber's son builds and sells piano foot rests. Amber will bring one for an example, but Linda wanted it sight unseen.

We were reminded to use the Office Depot magic card for copies. The savings will astound you.

Malinda reported some impressive research which gives us a glimmer of hope for the Adult Recital venue at the Double Tree Hotel. Together, Malinda and Sydnee will meet with and pursue details and select a date if the fit if right.

Hotels for judges for Performer's Choice are not yet reserved. Amber is researching it.

Scholarship applications are due next meeting . . . January 10th.

The history books can be digitized at the library!

The meeting was adjourned.

Arthur Houle gave a most enlightening different approach for teaching modes. Everyone in attendance helped demonstrate. There was much excitement for his approach, which with Arthur is always fun.

Respectfully submitted, R

Roberta Hardy - Treasurer